
St. Teresa Parish Council of Catholic Women 
August Board Meeting 

8/5/2024 
 

In attendance: MaryPat McBride, Lisa Andersen, Laura Minchow, Sheri 
Jablonski, Sharon Svoboda, Mary Huggenberger, Kim Dostal, Karen 

Bentz,  Rosie Polak, Julie Noack, and Jane Ommerman. 
 

MaryPat called the meeting to order at 7:05. p.m.  
 

A motion was made to approve the May Minutes.  
 

Karen is in the process of completing the audit of last year’s books.  She will 
clarify some items with Sheri and a report will be sent.   This will be 

available for review in next month’s meeting. 

 
Mary Pat reports that she has the bed making sign up for 8/12 ready to send 

out.   
 

New business: 
Lee Hottovy has requested some funds for landscaping that she is 

completing in the garden area south of the rectory.  She reports her costs 
have included $75 for mulch and rock, flowers in the spring around $200 

and purchase of a new tree.  As well as concrete slab for Mary statue $500. 
 Rosie proposes a motion to provide $300 to this project.  Jane seconded the 

motion. 
Motion was approved.   

 
New flier for membership was distributed with QR code or information to 

provide with contact information. The QR code includes a brief survey to 

provide interests.  Flier also includes calendar for upcoming year, subject to 
change. 

 
Minor edits were provided and discussed.  MaryPat will complete edits and 

the flier will go out at the last weekend of August.  
Envelopes can also be used if that is easier for some members.  

It will also be considered to put in school family to cover all women of the 
parish.  

 
Coffee and rolls will occur on 9/8.  Will plan to have at 8 and 10 a.m mass. 

Circles Martha and Bridget will be covering.  Circles can discuss how to cover 
decor.  Food can be purchased and reimbursed.   

 



Bazaar - currently there is no chair for bazaar or the silent 
auction.  MaryPat did offer our help with silent auction. More to come as Fr. 

Kipper finds the next chair.  
 

We are currently in need of a circle leader for St. Anne.  If you have 
someone in mind please let Mary Pat know.  

 
Review of Constitution and By Laws.  First portion of By-laws was reviewed 

and approved.  2nd portion needs more edits and MaryPat will send out for 
review.  It will be discussed further at September meeting.  

 
 

 


